From: Scott Taylor

Sent: Saturday, March 19, 2022 1:15 PM **To:** Pasato, Nancy <<u>npasato@london.ca</u>>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] 517-525 Fanshawe Park Road East

Hello Nancy,

I have learned of the zoning amendment to allow a 99 unit apartment building on this site.

I do not live in the immediate area but I am familiar with the neighbourhood. My major concern is that the future residents of this apartment will be unable to turn left from Geary Avenue onto Fanshawe Park Road, since there is no traffic light. They will be forced to drive south to Stoneybrook, past Stoneybrook school, and north to the traffic lights at Stoneybrook and Fanshawe. This will greatly increase traffic flow through the school zone and pose safety concerns.

Thank you for your consideration.

Scott Taylor